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Eventful Fall 
As we entered the fall season, we became more busy. We had a few 
events and joined other ones. 

Labor Day Fellowship
For  Labor 

Day  weekend,  we 
had  a  bbq  after 
church  was  done. 
Many  peop le 
brought  food  and 
we  had  se vera l 
visitors.  We  had 
about  th i r ty 
people come over, 
including  three 
f ami l i e s  f rom 

Ukraine. It was one of our largest 
events to date.

One Saved!
During  our  monthly  ladies 

fellowship in September, my wife 
was able to lead one young lady to 
the  Lord !  As  Co l l een  wa s 
teaching,  there  was  a  discussion 
about whether everyone is born a 
child  of  God.  She explained and 
gave  out  verses  about  how we’re 
born  as  children  of  Satan,  and 

become the adopted children of  God through Jesus Christ.  The 
young lady,  named Shami,  spoke with  my wife  afterwards  about 
how she doesn’t  want to continue being one of Satan’s  children. 
They were able  to speak privately  and at  the end,  she accepted 
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Jesus !  She  i s  a 
friend  of  one  of  
our  hearing teens, 
whose  brothers 
are  deaf.  She  has 
not  been  able  to 
come  to  church 
much since. Please 

pray for her to grow spiritually and for us to somehow 
become acquainted with her again.

Deaf/Coda 
Youth Rally.

Jus t  l ike 
la st  year,  we 
were  able  to 
host  a  youth 
rally  for  deaf 
and  CODA 
(ch i ldren  o f 

deaf adults) children and teens. We had about 20 youths 
come. Our guest speaker was J.T. Gorham, a deaf youth 
evangelist. Although no one made a decision to become 
saved, many unsaved attended. Pray that God will work 
in their hearts.

Deaf Baptist Ladies Retreat
DBLR (Deaf Baptist Ladies Retreat) is an annual meeting for deaf ladies but they host it in a 

different state each year. This time, it was in Lancaster, PA, about an hour away from Philly! Several of 
our ladies attended, and my wife was one of the 
speakers .  During  this  t ime,  she  had  the 
opportunity to explain the gospel when one of our 
teen  girls  called  her.  Pray  for  her  to  truly 
understand what it means to be saved.

Deaf Bonfire
Our  church  went  to  Solid  Rock  Baptist 

Church in New Jersey, about an hour away, where 
they held a deaf bonfire. We brought about fifteen 
people from our church in a borrowed van. We all 
truly enjoyed it. 
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Birthday Party
Towards  the  end  of  October,  many 

teens from my youth ministry insisted that I 
have a birthday party. On Halloween, which is 
my  birthday,  many  of  them  came.  It  was 
heartwarming to see them show their affection 
towards me, and some of them gave me gifts.

Sermons and Sunday School
During this time I was able to preach 

more  about  the  life  of  Christ,  the  different 
things He said and did during His ministry. For 
Sunday school, I taught about the life of Job, 
and  have  just  begun  teaching  about  Abraham.  Several  of  our  people  were  going  through  personal 
situations and they were able to see God’s work in their lives as they listened about Job.

Prayer Requests
• More deaf souls in and around Philly to become saved.

• For us as we help them grow spiritually.

(Two of our men Jay, and Arnando, 
who come to church via bike and scooter!)
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